May 23, 2005

Mr. Gary C. Camp

President

Chamberlain Construction Corporation
2864 Hartland Road

"Falls Church, VA 22043

Deay Mr. Camp:

I want to express the appreciation of Messiah United Methodist
Church and the Board of Trustees for the exceptiomal work your
company did repairing our Narthex wall. Larry Kempler and your
_workmen were courteous, professional, and did outstanding work.
Your workers completed the work specified by the structural
engineer on time and under your original estimate. As a result
of their efforts, the structural problems with our Narthex wall
have been corrected and we will now be able to reinstall our
stained glass windows with confidence. It has besen a greal
pleasure working with a company as homnest and proficient as

yours.

Very truly yours,

Onaddd 3, Held 7z

Donald J. Hallager
Chair, Board of Trustees
Messizh United Methodist Church

CC: Rev. Ralph W. Rowley, Senior Pastor .

“An operi and hospitable community of believers who eagerly
invite everyone to know God and follow Jesus Christ.”






